Government of South Australia

Office for State/Local Government
Relations

Ref: A1597521 Department of the Premier and Cabinet

Level 7 Roma Mitchell
House

136 North Terrace,
20 February 2013 ADELAIDE SA 5001

GPO Box 1815
ADELAIDE SA 5001
DX 56601 Adelaide

Tel +61 8 8204 8700

Mr Thomas Gregory Fax +61 8 8204 8735

Inquiry Secretary

Joint Select Committee on Constitutional Submission  No. 246
Recognition of Local Government Date Recieved: 21/02/2013

Department of the House of Representatives

PO Box 6021

PARLIAMENT HOUSE ACT 2600

Dear Mr Gregory

Thank you for your email of 11 February regarding a question taken on notice
during the committee meeting held on 16 January 2013, about Federal
Government payments to local government authorities made through the State.

In response to Senator Fawcett's question, | can advise that where the State of
South Australia has agreed to receive a payment from the Federal Government
for the purpose of specific funding to a local government authority, it has passed
on that funding to the local government authority, in its entirety, and according to
the terms of the formal agreement between the Federal Government and the
State. | would expect that any future payments of this kind would also be
disbursed according to the terms of a relevant formal agreement.

| hope this assists the Joint Select Committee in its deliberations.

Yours sincerely

Mick Petrovski
Director
Office for State/Local Government Relations
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